WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 3 NOVEMBER 2011, 7.30PM
IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                            MINUTES
                                                                                 ACTION
Present: 
Councillors: Mr M Page (as Chairman); Mrs J Collins; Mrs J Ford; Mrs S Gamble; Miss B Green; Mrs J Lee (for part); Mr M Wadman. 
Apologies:  Councillors: Mrs M Diccox; Mrs E Evans; Mr T Jones; Mr M May; Mr R. Gamble.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk); Mr Coxhead; Mr & Mrs Noviss; Mr Wood.






Before the formal business began, the Chairman introduced Lt Col (Retd) Nigel Linge, Salisbury Plain Training Area Liaison Officer, who gave a 45 minute presentation on the work in hand to improve the rights of way network across the Plain. The Chairman thanked Lt Col Linge for his presentation, and the Council undertook to consider how it may support this work in future.

11/12/124
Declarations of interest

There were none.

11/12/125
Minutes of the last meeting of the Council

Members agreed the Minutes, and they were set aside for signature by that meeting’s Chairman.

The Clerk noted that ‘Matters Arising’ would no longer appear on the agenda. He reproted progress made on a number of items on the Actions Register.

11/12/126
Chairman’s Announcements


The Chairman noted that in the absence of both the Council’s Chairman and Cllr Gamble that the item originally planned for this agenda on transport and highways would be postponed until next meeting, to permit a fuller debate.
11/12/127 Public participation

Mr Wood drew attention to information he had received about a traffic accident at the junction of Pagnell Lane about one year ago, and that residents of the mobile home park had also recounted to him occasions when speeding traffic had passed through red lights at the railway bridge three-way junction. 
11/12/128 Community Speedwatch (CSW)

The Clerk advised that the CSW Co-ordinator could not accept the Council’s invitation to attend this meeting. The information sheet circulated was intended to answer any outstanding questions that had arisen. Mrs Ford asked of Mr Wood how many volunteers he now had, Mr Wood confirming he now had 6, the required minimum. He added that he would seek more, to form a pool from which an operational team could be drawn. After further discussion, it was proposed by Mr Wadman, seconded by Miss Green, with all agreed, that the Council support the establishment of a CSW scheme, and that Mr Wood should proceed to contact the Area Board Manager to initiate the next actions. The Clerk undertook to also write to the Area Board Manager and Scheme co-ordinator, notifying them of this Council’s approval.
11/12/129 Wiltshire Councillor’s report


No report made.

11/12/130 Wiltshire Police report


The Clerk advised the Council that the Beat Manager had been in contact to explain that his team would attend this Council’s meetings on a quarterly basis from now on, in accordance with Force policy. Their next attendance would therefore be January. The Council expressed its disappointment at this development, and asked the Clerk to write to the Sector Inspector requesting at least monthly written reports that could be added to those on circulation.
11/12/131 Footpaths Working group report

Mrs Ford demonstrated the spreadsheet that was in development, and awaiting the details of the footpath survey now required. Mrs Ford asked the volunteers previously identified and present for diary dates for a meeting of the Working Group that would agree the format of the survey and the criteria to be used.


Mrs Ford confirmed that contact will now be made with the occupier of the field in Littleton Panell that has electric fencing across footpaths.


A loose handrail was reported on the footpath near Duck Street. Mr Wadman undertook to investigate.


A resident had asked if the grit bin currently situated on the upper reaches of Stibb Hill could be re-sited nearer the entrance to Ramscliff. The Clerk was asked to write to the Highways dept and request its relocation.

11/12/132

Reports of representatives

The reports as circulated were noted. The Council agreed that this new method of reporting was an improvement.
11/12/133
Additional Youth Shelter


The Clerk advised the Council that an offer had been received from Market Lavington Parish Council for the donation of their Youth Shelter. The Council examined photographs of the shelter previously circulated and after discussion agreed that it would not be appropriate. The Clerk was asked to reply.
11/12/134 Planning matters


The Clerk reported three decisions had been advised:

E/2011/1243/TCA a’Becketts, 29 High Street Littleton Panell; Works to trees; 

E/201101189/TCA 3 Fieldside, West Lavington; Felling of a mature birch tree; 


E/2011/1206/TCA The Pines, 40 High Street Littleton Panell; Removal of a conifer tree; 

All were approved with conditions.


The Clerk reported that two applications had been received:

E/2011/1414/TCA 96 High Street, Littleton Panell, felling 2 conifer trees;

E/2011/1358/FUL 3 The Farm, Littleton Panell, Erection of dwelling (amendment to previous approvals).


The Council considered each of these applications and had no objections.


The Clerk reported that Wiltshire Council had advised that the occupier of 4 Lavington Lane, Littleton Panell may proceed with exempted works on a dead tree.


The Clerk reported his attendance at the AGM of the Wiltshire Association of Local Councils (WALC), at which the guest speaker was Bob Neil MP, Under Secretary of State in the Communities and Local Government Department. The Clerk updated the Council on the stated Govt view on Localism, and the transitional arrangements for the National Planning Policy Framework, together with an outline of the trial Plan-writing process currently underway in North Wiltshire.

Mrs Gamble added that the Design Statement was useful background and would complement the detail already in the Draft Core Strategy.


The Council agreed that this subject should be a standing matter within the Planning agenda item at each meeting. The Chairman proposed the establishment of a Working Group to begin the Neighbourhood Planning process for this parish. The Council agreed, with Mrs Gamble, Mrs Lee, and Mrs Collins as members. 

11/12/135
Draft Budget 2012/13


The Clerk presented the first draft of the budget for 2012/13, highlighting significant differences from the current year, and the provision already agreed in principle for commencing an earmarked reserve for the Closed Burial Ground. Additional provision was also made to resource works to rights of way. The Council agreed that further provision should be added to the Grants budget line, with a view to building a small reserve to meet suitable funding requests, and that consideration for the Project budget would be deferred to the next meeting. The Clerk clarified the position with the making of grants under S.137, in that they must be determined to be for the wider benefit of the community.

Mrs Lee left the meeting at 9.15pm
11/12/136
Disbursements

The following payments were agreed:                                                           £

Clerk’s expenses (inc. website subscription, public bench repair)         126.89


Wiltshire Council (Grounds maintenance)                                                  361.43


WL Village Hall (donation of internal auditor’s fee)                                    50.00


WL Youth Club  (donation of internal auditor’s fee)                                   50.00


F A Coles (Bins)                                                                                                   50.00

11/12/137
Correspondence and circulars received


The Clerk advised that a letter had been received from Shaftsbury Town Council regarding the proposed parliamentary boundary changes. This Council agreed that their alternative proposal would be more practicable. The Clerk was asked to reply. 

The Clerk advised that a letter had been received from the Area Board, advising that a grant scheme was being made available to assist in funding Diamond Jubilee celebrations. Parish Councils were asked to promote the scheme and to act as an accountable body for any funds issued. The Council agreed that the scheme should be publicised in News and Views.
11/12/138
Date of next meeting


The next meeting will be on Wednesday 30 November 2011 at 7.30pm, in the Giles Room, Village Hall. 
11/12/139
Items of Maintenance

The ‘white steps’ walling at the junction of FP44 with Lavington Lane was reported to be in poor surface condition, precluding the application of paint. The Council asked the Clerk to write to the Rights of Way Officer to request repair to the rendering.
11/12/140
Key Messages


After discussion, Members agreed the issues that would be mentioned in ‘News and Views’ to be Community Speedwatch, the Diamond Jubilee grants, and a request to dog owners on footpaths to keep them free of fouling.
The meeting closed at 9.30pm
Signed…………………………………………………. (Chairman of the meeting)  30 November 2011
MINUTE ITEM 11/12/132







APPENDIX

DAUNTSEY’S AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL

All 18 reception children have settled in well and are making progress.
Year 6 children have just returned from a week at Pencelli in Wales where they participated in numerous outdoor activities and challenges and all enjoyed it tremendously.


E Evans
DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL 

Please find below a short precis of the major current and future issues concerning the estate at Dauntsey’s School:

1.  Introduction. Due to my forthcoming absence from the village starting on Wednesday and lasting a week, and in accordance with the new instruction concerning the timing of reports such as this, please find enclosed a report which is considerably earlier than normal

2.  The only point to note is that the Biodigester should be installed shortly and is expected to be in action by the end of this half term.  At its name implies, the function of this machine is to break down waste food into fuel which will be used to heat the swimming pool area.  As well as being an efficient use of resources, it saves the cost of processing waste food, and there is a possibility that revenue can be earned by processing waste food from other sources

R Matters

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB

As reported in the last meeting, attendance at the three evening we are currently open (including Market Lavington on Fridays) is increasing week by week, with many new members, particularly in the age range 11-14.  A number of new activities are being planned, including bike maintenance, jewelry making, dance and many others.  Perhaps, however, the most significant news is the sadness which everyone connected with the club has felt with the death of George Baker, our founder and president. Without him, as all will know, the club would not be there.  His family has agreed that the committee can rename the building as ‘The George Baker Youth Centre’ and this is in hand.  There will be other projects which will acknowledge his vision and dedication, and we hope that the Parish might support these, not necessarily financially, at the due time.

M May

EMERGENCY PLANNING

Nothing to report

T Jones

WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION

 

There are only a few tickets left for our next event on 18th November which will be a “Murder Mystery Supper”. This will be held in West Lavington Village Hall at 7 pm. Tickets include supper and wine.

 

Our Rugby World Cup Draw took place shortly before the first match. Our thanks to Joy Thomas for organising that, and we still have plenty of  2012 Twinning Association calendars available from The Bridge Inn at £7.99.

 

Next year we are planning a 3 day visit to the Normandy Beaches. Our thanks again to Joy Thomas for the itinerary.

 

Return visit to West Lavington by our friends from St Pierre d’Autils will be on the second weekend in June.

 

Membership of the association is open all in West Lavington and surrounding villages.

 

M Page 

 

Village Care and Link

 

October has been a particularly busy month for bookings (thirteen so far).

There are 2 or 3 potentially new drivers currently in the pipeline but we do need more, especially drivers who are willing to drive to Salisbury, Bath and Swindon.

M Page

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

Nothing to report

J Collins
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